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Dear Mr. Ahearne:

The Arms Control and Disarmament Agency appreciates
the invitation, extended in your letter of March 12, to
contribute to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission's rule-
making proceeding on the disposition ¢f radioactive wastes.
Although ACDA has no direct programmatic responsibilities
in this area, discussions related to the back end of the
nuclear fuel cycle have important nuclear nonproliferation.
implications, and, as such, are of considerzble interest
to this Agency. Accordingly, we participated in both the
International Nuclear Fuel Cycle Evaluation (INFCE) and
Interagency Review Group (IRG) analyses of methods for
manacing and disposing of nuclear waste macerials, including,
especially, spent nuclear reactor fuel.

With respect to your first two guestions, we note that
the IRG and INFCE reports concluded that permanent disposal
of radicactive waste is technically feasible, and that
President Carter has established a schedule which calls for
the first full-scale repository to be operational in the
mid-1990's.

Your third gquestion dealt with on-site storace of
spent fuel in the event cf the unav--lability of an off-
site capability at that time. We unc.rstand that the tech-
nology for storage of spent fuel in water-£filled pools is
well-established and has been proven throuch extensive
experience. We know of no evidence that would preclude the
use of this storage technoclogy for extended periods. 1In
addition, reliance on dry techniques for lcong storage
periods also appears to be feasible.

We believe it would be useful to mazke several additional
comments. As you know, for reasons associated primarily

Mr. John F. Ahearne
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C.
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